State of South Carolina
Office of the Gobernor

Nikkt R. HaLey 1205 PENDLETON STREET
GOVERNOR CoLUMBIA 29201

March 13, 2015

Miss Jalonna A. Robinson
5016 Converse Street
North Charleston, South Carolina 29405

Dear Miss Robinson,

Thank you for contacting the Governor’s Office with your request for help regarding a finding of
a violation of The Cadet Honor Code at The Citadel.

The Honor Code belongs to and is administered by the South Carolina Corps of Cadets pursuant
to Section III of The Honor System as stated in The Honor Manual. In addition, the Honor
System provides that a cadet may petition the President for reconsideration of a finding of a
violation pursuant to Section VII. Therefore, because the Corps of Cadets has granted sole
power to the President for considering appeals, there is no authority given to the governor to
intervene in this matter.

Accordingly, to give your request its due attention, our office has referred your letter to the office
of the President, Lieutenant General John Rosa. Please be advised that additional information
about the appeals process can be found in The Honor Manual.

[f there is anything else our office can do for you, please let me know. We wish you the best in
your future endeavors.

Sincerely,
M&MMM

Rebecca S. Schimsa
Deputy Legal Counsel



